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June 2,2015

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary
Federal Communications Commission
Office of the Secretaiy
445 12th Street, SW,
Room TW-A325
Washington, DC 20554

Attn: Media Bureau - Audio Division

RE: ALMA Corporation FM Broadcast Form 302 Erroneous Filing
KZOC FM Bourbon, MO

File Numbers: BLH-20150507ABY - Form 302
BMPH-20150407AAB -Form 301

Dear Sir or Madam,
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I'm writing regarding the above reference file numbers and the subsequently granted FM
Broadcast Station license for the call sign KZOC, Bourbon, MO. There has apparently been a
filing error which inadvertently caused a Form 302 form to be mistakenly filed with the
Commission for KZOC FM Bourbon, MO.

I was unaware of this error and filing until I recently received the signed hard copy of the granted
FM Broadcast Station License in the mail from the Commission that was dated May 20, 2015.

I believe that this error occurred due to some internal miscommunication within our organization
and I sincerely apologize for this inadvertent filing and error. Apparently, a "pro-forma" Form
302 form was prepared prior to the completion of construction in the CDBS in anticipation of the
completion of the construction for KZOC FM Bourbon, MO. It appears that this "pro-forma"
form was mistakenly filed in the CDBS prior to the expiration date of the KZOC Construction
Permit. To be clear, it was not our intent to file this form.

A last minute issue with the tower owner regarding the NTP for the station construction
prevented the tower crew from installing the antenna. Consequently, the station did not meet its
construction deadline in the Modified Construction Permit File # BMPH-20150407AAB of May,
82015.

Therefore, ALMA Corporation respectfully requests that the inadvertent and erroneously filed
form 302 application be dismissed (File# BLH-20150507ABY) by the Commission.
Furthermore, ALMA Corporation hereby surrenders the mistakenly granted FM Broadcast
License (BLH-20150507ABY) to the Commission and requests that it be cancelled.



In addition, ALMA Corporation also respectfully requests that the Commission also dismiss its
previously filed Form 314 application (File # BAPH-20150331ARY), as this application is now
moot.

I sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this filing error has caused and appreciate the
Commission and staffs cooperation in satisfactorily resolving this matter.

Please let me know if you have any questions for need any further information in this matter.

Sincerely,

DenrTis Wallace
President
ALMA Corporation
1282 Smallwood Drive
Suite 372
Waldorf, MD 20603
Email: [)ennis.Vv'aIIace(niswdtv.com
Phone: 202-251-7589
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